      The Bella House 
In 2012, two pregnancy counselors at the Birth Choice Women’s Center in Dallas, Texas, faced a dilemma.  Once a client had chosen life for her baby, then what?  Often she was without financial or medical resources to bring her baby to term.  Even more challenging, often she had no place to stay during her pregnancy and no one to support her life-affirming, but difficult, decision. Out of this dilemma came a vision, the vision of The Bella House. The word “bella” means beautiful, and as its name implies, The Bella House “celebrates the beauty of every life.”  
After nearly two years of prayer, fund-raising, and strategic planning, The Bella House in the suburb of Plano opened its doors as a transitional home, a safe haven of hospitality, loving care, and personal growth.  Its mission was to reach and support a largely underserved segment of our population, the homeless, pregnant woman.  Fundamental to the Bella House mission is the belief that true transformation can only occur in an atmosphere of authentic love, namely, the love of God reflected in the good works of a loving people. 
Mothers can come to Bella House when they are newly pregnant, and can stay up to six months after their baby is born. To date, 19 women have come through its doors.  A few have left before giving birth because they have found permanent housing, or have reconciled with the baby’s father or their families. Every mother has said she is better for having been at The Bella House, even if her stay was not that long. 
The Bella House offers spiritual and emotional development through prayer and scripture study, weekly personalized coaching sessions, group therapy sessions, occasional referrals for extended counseling, social interactions, and life skills presentations. In addition, mothers are connected to appropriate agencies, and resources to help meet their current and future needs of pre-natal care, health insurance, government benefits, child care, employment, housing, and higher education. 

The Bella House receives 100% of its operating expenses through individual and community contributions, foundational gifts, grants, parish assistance, and yearly fund-raising events. Under the governance of a Board of Directors and a Program Coordinator, The Bella House operates under the watchful eyes of a live-in house-mother and with the help of many volunteers.

Early in 2018 The Bella House will open a second location in Dallas, thus expanding its pro-life, pro-family mission. As the hands, eyes, ears, and heart       of Christ, and in keeping with the principles of Catholic social teaching, The Bella House respects the innate dignity and goodness of the mother and protects the life of the child she carries.  
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